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Moreover, the threat of interference and the burdensome reporting requirements placed on both digital platform
providers and ordinary users only serve to disempower and stifle legitimate discussions and viewpoints. The
assumption that certain views are inherently harmful and the relegation of ordinary citizens as incapable of engaging
in public discourse without monitoring and reporting are deeply concerning and go against the principles of our
democracy.

Finally, the delegation of legislative power to private entities and the potential violation of the implied constitutional
freedom of political communication are serious issues that should not be taken lightly. It is crucial to uphold the
principles of freedom of speech and ensure that public discourse remains diverse.

In conclusion, | strongly oppose the Communications Legislation Amendment (Combatting Misinformation and
Disinformation) Bill 2023. The potential damage it poses to freedom of speech, innovation, competition, and
Australia's standing in the global internet community is deeply troubling. | urge the Department to reconsider this bill
and prioritize the values that underpin our democratic society.

Thank you for considering my submission. | trust that you will take into account the concerns raised by the Australian
public on this matter.

Yours sincerely,

Shelley Birkinhead



